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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
January 31, 2013
I.
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative by Belinda Shelton Duggan.


Trustees present: Barbara Brown (Clinton-Macomb), Nancy Ehrke (Fraser), Terri 


Larrew (Harper Woods), Stan Lisica (MacDonald), Amanda Osborne (Ray), Ron 


Black (Shelby), Nancy Todorovich (Sterling Heights), Belinda Shelton Duggan 



(Troy), Frank Pasternak (Warren).


      Trustees excused: None


Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday (Suburban Library Cooperative).
II.          Approval of the Agenda

Motion made by Ehrke to approve the Agenda, supported by Larrew. Motion Carried.

III.         Approval of the Minutes

Motion made by Osborne to approve the December 19, 2012 minutes, 

supported by Todorovich. Motion carried.
IV.
      Public Participation

None 
 V.         Member Library Concerns



      Ray Township Library will re-interview two library director candidates. Warren Public 


      Library appointed Oksana Urban as library director. 

VI. Action Items


A.  Approval of the Bills

Payment of the bills for January 2013 was approved on a motion by Osborne, supported by Larrew. Motion Carried.
B.  Budget Reports

     Black moved to receive and file the December 2012 Budget Reports, 



 supported by Pasternak. Motion Carried.
C. Investment Report/Finance Committee Report
           Pasternak moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee Report,    




supported by Osborne. Motion Carried. Thank You Ron, for all your hard work with the Cooperative investments.
D. Standards & Policies Committee Recommendation
1.  Expired Card Notification

The Standards & Policies Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council recommend changing the expired library card notification to one month ahead. Stan Lisica asked if the report settings could be changed to give a second notification in that a patron’s library card will expire in two weeks. Tammy said that this would not create any extra costs and will be just a matter to update the report settings. Stan Lisica also asked about expiring library cards on the patron’s birthdate. Tammy will investigate this further.  Lisica made a motion to approve the expired library card notification report settings with the addition of the second notice that a library card will expire in two weeks. The motion was supported by Pasternak. Motion Carried.
E. Shared Technology Committee Recommendation
1.  Purchase NCIP Software
The Shared Technology Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council recommend the purchase of SSL Security Certificate Subscription including NCIP setup/configuration and management for a cost of $3,130. This is a one-time set up cost and will be part of System Maintenance. Yearly maintenance is estimated at $100/year. Pasternak made a motion to approve the purchase of the SSL Security Certificate Subscription. The motion was supported by Black. Motion Carried.
VII.
    Information Items
A. Director’s Report
Tammy is working on letter to local legislators to accompany the brochure about library cooperatives, what they do and their value. 

A library patron called Tammy to see if the libraries have a plan to deal with bedbugs and a possible infestation through delivery of library materials. The Cooperative purchased a hot box and bedbug spray to combat the problem, should it ever be needed. The patron thanked Tammy for being proactive in this matter.

B. Items for February Agenda
   Personnel Committee Recommendations
C. Advisory Council Minutes January 2013
VIII.       Next meeting date 



The next Board Meeting is on Thursday, February 28, 2013 at the Suburban Library


Cooperative.
  IX.        Adjournment



      Ehrke moved to adjourn at 7:10 p.m., supported by Black. Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:










Nancy Ehrke, Secretary
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